
Tuesday, March 31
6 p.m.
MD Board Meeting
Meeting Agenda

Thursday, April 2
10:15 a.m. 
Story Time 
CANCELLED

Sunday, April 5
Easter Egg Hunt
CANCELLED

Tuesday, April 7
6 p.m.
MA/MD Joint Study Session

Tuesday, April 7
7 p.m.
Brannon Gearhart Park Task
Force

Thursday, April 9
7:30 a.m.
Architectural Committee

Thursday, April 9
10:15 a.m. 
Story Time 
Ranch House
CANCELLED

Wednesday, April 15 
4:30 p.m.
Covenant Committee

Thursday, April 16
10:15 a.m.
Story Time
CANCELLED

Tuesday, April 21
6 p.m.
MA Board Meeting

Tuesday, April 21
7 p.m.
Brannon Gearhart Park Task
Force

Wednesday, April 22
7 p.m.
Open Space Committee

Thursday, April 23
7:30 a.m. 
Architectural Committee

Thursday, April 23
10:15 a.m. 
Family Story Time
CANCELLED

Saturday, April 25
12 p.m.
Earth Extravaganza
Dakota Lodge
CANCELLED

Tuesday, April 28
6 p.m.
MD Board Meeting

Thursday, April 30
10:15 a.m.
Family Story Time
CANCELLED

Dates and times are subject
to change. Please see the
Online Calendar for the most
current information.

Helpful Links
Master Association
Board Meeting
Agendas and Minutes

Master Association
Board Contact Info

Metropolitan District
Board Meeting
Agendas and Minutes

Metropolitan District
Board Contact Info

Committee & Task
Force Agendas &
Minutes

Register for Classes

Home Improvements

KC Fitness Center

Ken-Caryl Ranch e-News
March 30, 2020

The Ken-Caryl Ranch e-News is emailed to subscribers every Monday
(Tuesday if Monday is a holiday). To submit an item for the e-News, contact

Allison Hefner at allisonh@kcranch.org or 303-979-1876, ext. 108.

Program and Facility Closures
Per the Colorado stay-at-home order effective last Thursday,
March 26, the following Ken-Caryl Ranch public spaces are
closed until further notice:

Playgrounds
Tennis Courts 
Disc Golf Course
Basketball Courts
Picnic Areas

Ken-Caryl Ranch open space and trails are OPEN for use for
Ken-Caryl residents and members only. Individuals or groups
of no more than four people may engage in outdoor activity
including walking, hiking, biking, running, or other similar
activity. In order to ensure everyone’s safety, please adhere to
the following guidelines when using the open space and
trails:

Do not use if you are exhibiting symptoms.
Follow the CDC’s guidance on personal hygiene prior
to visiting.
Share the trail and warn other trail users of your
presence as you pass.
Always observe the CDC’s minimum recommended
social distancing of 6 feet from other people.

All Ken-Caryl Ranch facilities are still closed to the public, and
limited staff members are working to ensure essential
operations continue. All calls will go to voicemail, so please
leave a message so staff can respond. At this time, the Master
Association and Metro District staff respectfully request the
community's patience and understanding as we work to return
resident and community phone calls, emails and other
communications in a timely manner. 

Residents may continue to drop off payments at the Ranch
House safely via the building's secured mailbox, located
outside by the main entrance doors at the Ranch House.
Dates and information may be subject to change. Please stay
tuned for additional updates communicated across our social
media channels, in the e-News and on our website by clicking
on the button below.

Ken-Caryl Ranch COVID-I9 Information

Waste Connections:
Trash Pick-up Safety 
To protect the safety of our Waste
Connections drivers, the following
changes to our trash service will
take place effective March 27. 

All large cardboard must be cut and placed inside a
recycling container, trash container or garbage bag.
No boxes can be set on the curb. 
Household trash will be limited to one filled can (either
your personal trash can, or the 96-gallon tote provided
by Waste Connections) plus up to three additional
bags of trash. (You can leave out one filled can and
three bags on the side.) If you have yard waste it must
be either in your trash can or in the three extra bags.
Recycling service will be normal, and they will pick up
any recycling inside your regular containers. No extra
boxes will be picked up from the curb.
No bulk items may be placed out, such as mattresses,
furniture, etc. This will ensure efficient operations and
will protect the safety of the drivers. 
Communities with dumpsters will continue to receive
the same service. Please be sure all items are placed
inside the dumpster, not beside it.
Small recycling bins may still be used for broken down
cardboard and other recyclables. 

Thank you for helping keep drivers safe. This is a temporary
change and Waste Connections will return to regular pick-up
after the crisis. 

If you have any questions, please contact Kristen Peterka at
kristenp@kcranch.org, or leave a message at 303-979-1876,
ext. 109. 

Meet Your MD Board
Candidates!
Four residents have submitted their
applications for the 2020 Metro

District Board election:

Joe Levy

Rilla Reinsma

Jack Sawatzki

Bruce Tugman

Voting will take place via mail-in ballots. Residents will
receive their ballots in the mail between April 13 – April 20.
Ballots must be received by the Designated Election Official
office no later than 7 p.m. on Election Day, May 5.
It is up to the elector to ensure their ballot is received by 7 p.m.
on Election Day. Postmark dates will not be accepted. 

For questions regarding the upcoming election, please
contact Designated Election Official Sue Blair at
sblair@crsofcolorado.com. 

Candidate profiles will be available in the April 1 issue of Life
at Ken-Caryl and are available on our website by clicking on
the button below.

Meet the 2020 MD Board Candidates

Online Options for
KCR Meetings
All public meetings and programs
through April 19 are cancelled.

Residents may virtually access the MD Board Meeting,
scheduled for tomorrow, March 31, using
FreeConferenceCall.com. For instructions on how to access
this meeting, please click on the button below.

More information regarding how to virtually access other
public meetings will be communicated in future editions of the
e-News, across our social media platforms and via email. Be
sure to follow us on Facebook and Twitter for the latest
updates.  

MD Board Meeting Access Instructions

KCR Youth Programs
Staff Offer Fun and
Educational Videos 
Feeling a bit cooped up? Looking

for a fun and educational way to engage your kiddos? Try a
fun science experiment with our Ken-Caryl Youth Programs
staff! These experiments are exciting and can be done with
items found in your kitchen! 

First up, our own Ashley Hanlon and her trusty sidekick, Hank
the fish, will show you how to create your own lava lamps at
home! Visit our website by clicking on the button below to
view this video and be sure to stay tuned for more! 

Lava Lamp Experiment with Ashley and Hank

Complete Your 2020
Census
Getting an accurate count in
Jefferson County is very important
for our community’s vitality, so mark your calendars for
Census Day on April 1. This year, participation will be even
easier. The United States Census Bureau is implementing
new technology to make it easier than ever to respond to the
census. For the first time, participants will be able to respond
online, by phone, as well as by mail. Data previously gathered
will help to reduce follow-up visits and the Bureau is currently
building an accurate address list and automating field
operations, all while keeping information confidential and
safe. 

For more information, or to participate in the 2020 Census,
click on the button below.

2020 Census

Online Registration
Opens for Summer
Programs 
The health and safety of our

community continues to be of upmost importance to us. We
are currently moving forward with registration for our summer
programming until further notice. If you plan to register for any
summer programming, please remember to first utilize any
credit on your account that you may have recently received.
Continue to check our website for programming updates.

Resident registration begins today, March 30, and opens to
non-residents on April 6.

To view current program offerings and to register, please click
on the button below.

Summer Enrichment Programs

Historical Society
Videos Offer Stay-at-
Home Entertainment
With more time being spent at
home, take advantage of this extra free time to look into the
numerous historical videos about your own Ken-Caryl Ranch
created by the Ken-Caryl Ranch Historical Society. Learn
about the first residents of our Valley and the native tribes who
followed them. Discover who Bradford School is named after. 
Find out about the lives of previous Ranch owners. You can
even take a virtual historical tour of three different hiking trails
on the Ranch! Surprise your friends with your impressive
knowledge of our community!  

Each of the twelve different videos is only about 10 minutes
long. Visit our website to view these videos by clicking on the
button below.

Historical Society Videos

Ken-Caryl Recycling
Event Postponed

Please be advised that the Ken-Caryl Community Recycling
and Clean-up Event scheduled for Saturday, May 2 has been
postponed due to public safety concerns surrounding COVID-
19. 

Updates on when this event will be rescheduled will be
communicated via our social media platforms, e-News and in
the Life at Ken-Caryl. 

Ken-Caryl Offers At-
Home Workouts
Get in a great workout! Ken-Caryl
Fitness Coordinator Janet Robbins
has created home-based workouts you can do anytime, and
from the comfort and safety of your own home! New workouts
are posted every Monday, Wednesday and Friday. To access
the latest at-home workouts, click on the button below. 

At-Home Workouts

Ranch House, 7676 S. Continental Divide Rd. Littleton, CO 80127, 303-979-1876

Community Center, 1 Club Dr. Littleton, CO 80127, 303-979-2233

Dakota Lodge, 14422 W. Ken-Caryl Ave. Littleton CO 80127, 303-979-1876

Equestrian Center, 303-979-4500

Park Rangers, 303-979-1876, ext. 170
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